PTO Meeting: January 24, 2022, 7:00pm
Principals Report- Mr. Kling
· Good evening all- Looking forward to tomorrow back in person. We were one of 4 schools that closed temporarily. Thank you for the PTO for being supportive of this closure- helps us through the storm. We wanted to be with our students, but the school system has no control. It was in the hands of the health dept. I briefed the staff on Wednesday, then alerted the school. 
· We had a nice band, strings and chorus concerts. We have some clubs coming up, teachers led. Archery is coming back for 5th graders and some others. Hopefully spring will bring some more opportunity for clubs. 
· Earlier today, wanted to get information on 5th grade trip.. the tour group that they usually use has sold the business. 5th grade is still looking for a Philly trip or something similar- I would say the trip is a go. we just don’t know the cost yet. 5th grade field trip funds have a little more money than normal, since they haven’t gone. PTO usually pays for the buses for the trip. PTO is able to pay for it- we just need to know the cost (estimated). Mr. Kling will check the 5th grade account. 
· BIZ town is the other topic for 5th grade. The directors have changed over the year- the 5th grade isn’t sure about BIZ town yet (possibly due to COVID). BIZ town is questionable for right now. We will have to wait and see what happens. 
· Hoping to be able to do more in the spring- when OMICRON move out.. with nicer weather. 
Teachers Report: Mrs. Turner
· Hello to all- what is the status of the basketball hoop? Mr. Kling said the post was delivered but not the back board yet.. As soon as pieces have all arrived- it will be installed. 
· At the last meeting, we had talked about purchasing containers for recess equipment. Mr. Kling reached out to our Home Depot contact- waiting to hear. Mr. Kling does have some recess equipment ready to give when the basketball hoop arrives (more basketballs, etc).. thank you for looking into it (Mrs. Turner).. Mr. Kling will circle back. 
Treasurers Report- Jenny Brandt.
· We had a lot of work in December.. we had our spirit night checks ($1500 deposited)
· We got our fall spirit wear sale, about $700
· Yearbook money is due, 50% deposit right around Dec/ Jan time frame. We usually bring that back in after we get money from sales- aiming for Feb to start. 
· Bookfair money came in, $2600 final profit
· Agendas came in; we paid for those 
· Staff Lunchoen from Christmas came out as well. 
· Special purpose fund- we paid for water filler, new mulch for whole school (hasn’t been done in a while)
· Have $20,000 in checking account- once check to Scholastic clears will be about $17,000
· Special purpose has $36,000 normally our spring funds normally are father/ dance, pancake breakfast, etc.. those pay for 5th grade trips, etc.. depending on the 5th grade status, there might need to be an additional fundraiser. More details to come.
· In years past, Race for education usually goes into the SP fund.. has been in the fall. So we are missing out on those funds… not sure we need that right now. 
· We may need to re-think a big fund raiser (i.e Math-a-thon)
· If we don’t have those funds this year- we would need to hit the ground running next year.
PTO President- Charlotte Byrd.
· Reminder for Amazon link- go through link to support PTO.
· BOX tops are digital now- is a good way to earn some money.. scan receipt on the app. 
· One thing we need spirit night coordinator for next year- the current coordinator is graduating out of WFE. If anyone knows any, please let Charlotte know. Carrie Emery can explain more. 
· Speaking of spirit night, we don’t have one for Jan. (probably best).. we have one for 2/17 at the Severna park, MOD pizza.. March night is 3/8 at Severna Park Chipotle. Trying to fill in April gap. 
· Yearbook is going well so far.. Tracey Sands has been onsite to take pictures.. has been hard at work doing layout- looks great so far. Jenny has offered to do sales. Mid FEB the yearbook sale will be out, at $23. On 3/11, the cost will go up to $25. 4/1, the sale ends for yearbook. We are looking for sneak a peek pics, etc. Send photos to the yearbook link. Thank you to all that have submitted. If you need help, please email Charlotte for help uploading. 
· 5th grade parents- we are in need of baby pictures for the yearbook. Parents can do yearbook dedication also for pages, also we need sibling pictures for the yearbook as there will be a sibling page.
· Valentines candy grams- they are happening this year. Papers will go home with teachers about grams.. papers will be due about a week before. They will be done and ready to distribute on Monday morning, 2/14. We are going to try different candies this time, instead of lollipops. 
· Thursday and Friday (1/27 and 1/28) of this week are half days, and Friday (1/28) is PJ Day.
· Shelley Belvedere raised a question about WFE being on social media... historically we haven’t had social media presence. The past principal was against it. Jenny mentioned it is a lot of work to keep the pages clean. We would have to have an administrator for the page.. it is something we can consider- we would need a volunteer. 
· We need to come up with ways to engage more people in the meetings and in PTO engaged in general.
· We have book fair scheduled for end of March. We are looking to have in person family night- with a staggered event so that not everyone is there at once. 
PTO meetings generally 4th Monday of the month.
***Next PTO meeting 2/28/2022**
*a parent was interested in seeing a chess club- If Mr. Kling knows of any teachers that would like to lead that. 
Attendees- Mr. Kling, Charlotte Byrd, Jenny Brandt, Abbie Finamore, Allison Turner, Amanda Kelly, Jessica V, Shelley Belvedere, Catherine Konopka

Make a motion to adjourn. 


